Mystery of the Museum’s Haunted Dolls            Matthew Lovegrove 
Haunted dolls whose eyes follow you as you walk? Images of a deformed sea serpent caught in Gibsons Landing?  Strange crashing noises in the dead of night? October is the time of year that our minds move toward the ghostly side of life as an eerie ambience falls on the shortening days. We don’t want to scare you, but down here at the museum some strange things have been happening. 
 A few weeks back, we were all working late into the night to prepare for the latest exhibit opening.  I was engrossed in the project and as everyone left, the museum grew quiet and my mind began to wander. Didn’t the local children always say that the eyes of the creepy antique dolls upstairs would follow you, as if they were planning some horrible fate? I would often hear their screams as they came running downstairs, horrified by the dolls’ wandering eyes.  Nonsense, their imaginations were just running wild. I stared mesmerized at the computer screen that I had been working on for hours.  Then I began to think of the mysterious research request that I had received a week ago:  was there in fact a hideous sea serpent that was caught and photographed back in 1935 in Gibsons Landing? Just as I pondered the terrifying image that I unearthed in our archives, an ear shattering crash deafened the night.  With my heart beating through my ears, I grabbed my lunch fork as a weapon and walked slowly into the main exhibit room.  As I looked around, nothing seemed to be out of place. This meant I would have to go upstairs- up to where the dolls were lurking. Creaking up the staircase in the darkness, history never seemed so alive- alive and utterly terrifying. 
I don’t want to reveal the horror that beset my eyes as I stepped upstairs in the museum that night. Come on down to the SCMA this Halloween, and see for yourself what mysteries our collections hold….
